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UNITED STATES OF AMCERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

--------------- x
In the Matter of: g
TEXAS UTILITIES ELECTRIC 3
COMPANY, et al. :
: Docket Nos. 50-445
(Comanche Peak Steam Electric : 50~446
Station, Units 1 and 2) :
———————————————— x

North Main, Fourth Floor
Metro Center Hotel

600 Commerce Street

Fort Worth, Texas

Friday, February 24, 1984

The hearing in the above-entitled matter was

reconvened, pursuant to adjournment, at 8:30 a.m.

BEFORE:
JUDGE PETER BLOCH
Chairman, Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
JUDGE KENNETH MC COLLOM
Member, Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
: JUDGE WALTER JORDAN

Member, Atcmic Safety and Licensing Board
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APPEARANCES :

On behalf of the Applicant:

NICHOLAS S. REYNOLDS, Esq.

WILLIAM A. HORIN, Esq.

MALCOLM PHILIPS, JR., Esq.

Bishop, Liberman, Cook, Purcell and Reynolds
1200 Seventeenth Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20036

and
ROBERT A. WOCLDRIDGE, Esqg.
Worsham, Forsythe, Sampels and Wooldridge
1500 - 2001 Bryan Tower
Dallas, Texas 75201

On behalf of the Regulatory Staff:

STUART A. TREBY, Esqg.

GEARY S. MIZUNO, Esqg.

Office of the Executive Legal Director
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

On behalf of Citizens Association for Sound Energy:

JUANITA ELLIS, President
BARBARA BOLTZ

DR. DAVID BOLTZ

MR. JACK DOYLE

MR, MARK WALSH

MR. HENRY STINER

MRS. DARLENE STINER

1425 South Polk

Dallas, Texas 75224

On behalf of Texas Attorney General's Office:

RENEA HICKS, Esq.
Assistant Attorney General
411 West Thirteenth
Austin, Texas 78701

Also Present:

Frank McRae

Sam Skinner, P.E.

Public Utilities Commission of Texas
7800 Shoal Creek Boulevard

Austin, Texas 78757
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PROCEEDINGS

JUDGE BLOCH: Good morning.

We anticipate having an abbreviated schedule this
morning. In a bench conference held in the hall among all
of the parties, prior to this morning's proceeding, we
learned that we obviously exceeded the emotional and physical
resources that Mrs. Ellis brings to these proceedings, which
I must say is in one sense an accomplishment on our part,
because they are substantial emotional and physical resources.
We regret that we were not informed of the problem before
the situation occurred. We certainly would have broken off
the proceedings yesterday.

Mrs. Ellis feels that because she went beyond her
resources, that her ability to defend her witnesses may have
been compromised, and the Board felt that she should have
an opportunity, after studying the record, to be able to
present additional testimony that might help clarify matters
that may have occurred because of the late hour.

We also have agreed to suspend hearings on the
welding questions togay, at Mrs. Ellis' request. Those would
be resumed at a later date. The sequestration order obviously
is lifted. There is now no longer any restriction on any
of the witnesses on the welding is“we concerning who they
may talx to and what they may talk about or any other

restriction we possibly could have imposed.
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MR. MIZUNO: Judge Bloch?

JUDGE BLOCH: Yes, Mr. Mizuno.

MR. MIZUNO: Judge Bloch, I would like the record
to note that the Staff was not in on that conversation.

JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry, Mr. Mizuno. That is
correct. We regret that.

MR. MIZUNO: But we will not challenge the order,
the direction of the Board in that regard.

JUDGE BLOCH: There was substantial urgency in the
request for a bench conference. I'm afraid in the emotion
of the moment, we neglected to include all of the parties.
The State of Texas also was not involved.

Do you have any problem with it?

MR. MC RAE: No.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mrs. Ellis has asked if there is
any further word on the ability of the Applicant to produce
the original of the inspection report that was introduced
into evidence last night. If there is no further word on it,
we can just assume that it will be looked into.

Is there any further word on the ability to produce
the original?

MR. REYNOLDS: Our position remains the same.

We of course will make available to CASE on the job site.

JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. We have asked the Staff to

look into whether or not there really was a regulatory




. mgce 3-3

—

20

21

22

23

24

25

10,333

requirement that the original not be produced.

MR. TREBY: We will do so, but we have not had an
opportunity since the request was made.

JUDGE BLOCH: I understand that.

The reporter reminds me, there is another
administrative matter that will have to be cleared up by
the parties by stipulation, and that is an agreement on what
the Stiner's testimony will look like after the motions to
strike are incorporated into it.

Of course, at this point until Mr. Stiner is
available for cross and until the cross is completed on
Mrs. Stiner, the testimony is admitted provisionally on
the completion of those parts of the proceeding.

(The written testimony of CASE witnesses

Darlene Stiner and Henry Stiner follows.)

—
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICw 2/7/84
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC‘SAFETY AND LICENSING COARD

In the Matter nf

APPLICATION OF TEXAS UTILITIES Docket Nos. 50-445
GENERATING COMPANY, ET AL. FOR and 50-446
AN OPERATING LICENSE FOR
COMANCHE PEAK STEAM ELECTRIC
STATION UNITS #1 AND #2
(CPSES)

TESTIMONY OF CASE WITNESSES
DARLE/C STINER AND HENRY STINER

Q: Do you have testimony regarding the open welding issues in this
proceeding?

A:  (Mrs. Stiner): Yes, I do.

A: (Mr. Stiner): Yes. First I'd like to clarify the record regard-
ing some of the things which were stated in Applicants' Summary of the Record
Regarding Weave and Downhill Welding, filed July 15, 1983, and then to further
clarify some of my previous testimony.

Q:  Mrs. Stiner, what do you wish to clarify?

A:  (Mrs. Stiner): I was certified to weld to both ASME and AWS D1.1,
both of which are used at Comanche Peak. ASME is used for Class 1, 2 and 3
hangers and supports; it's not used for Class 5. AWS D1.1 is used for Classes
4, 5, and 6 -- anythiag that's not safety-related.

Q: Isn't Class 5 safety-related?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): Procedurally, no. Logically, Class 5 should be
considered safety-related, because the Class 5 hangers and supports are all

in safety-related areas, to the best of my knowledge,
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Q: Mr. Stiner, what codes did you work to at Comanche Peak?

A:  (Mr. Stiner): I was also certified to weld to both ASME and AWS
D1.1 Codes. As Darlene Stated, both of these Codes are used at Comanche
Peak.

Q: And is it also your understanding that ASME is used for Classes
1, 2, and 3 hangers and supports, but nut for Class 5, and that AWS DI1.1
is used for Classes 4, 5, and 6?

A:  (Mr. Stiner): VYes.

Q: What specific codes and procedures did you use at Comanche Peak?

A:  (Mrs. Stiner): WPS 11032, 10046, and 11065, and CPM 6.9, plus
quality control procedures (it's been a while, but I believe the numbers
of the ones I used primarily as far as QC control procedures were QI-QAP-
11.16-1 and ANSI Code B31.1).

A:  (Mr. Stiner): As stated in my testimony (Tr. 4210/16-24), the
welding procedures for the C-10 and A-10 welding process codes are 11032,
11065, and 10046.

Q: What else would you like to clarify?

A: (Mr. Stiner): The first time we testified, we didn't have time
to put every detail in our testimony and (although I'm not putting CASE
down in any way -- I think they've done a fantastic job) CASE didn't know
enough about what we were talking about to be able to help us put in*> the
right words what we wanted to say. “‘And we didn't know about things like
rebuttal testimony then. We thought everybody understood what we meant,
but from some of the Board's Orders which I have read, it is very plain to

see that we were not fully understood. Therefore, I will now attempt to
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clarify my testimony.

[ previously stated in my testimony that inexperienced welders were
doing some poor and/or illegal welding practjces at Comanche Peak. I know
now that a skillful welder is one who posses;es a considerable amount of
technical information. Merely being able to run a pass or make a good bead
is not enough, because in the process of making a weld he may, from lack
¢f understanding, jeopardize the strength of the welded structure. Conse-
quently, such factors as properties of metals, expansion and contraction
grain growth, effects of heat, and others should definitely be considered
essential knowledge for any welder. I was not trained by Brown & Root to know
these things. I was not even given a written test; the only requirement at
Comanche Peak is to pass a three-position plate test, which only requires
the ability to make a good bead. All of the welders at Comanche Peak are
trained in the same manner and, according to the ASME Code, it is up to
the Applicants to assure that each welder is qualified to do the job, not
just make a good bead but to understand all of the process.

Q: Mrs. Stiner, do you agree with Mr. Stiner’'s statements?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): Most definitely. [ was trained the same way,
and the test was the same. Most of what I learned, I learned for myself
by reading and trying to improve my ski.ls. I have recently found a weld-
ing manual that George Baird had me buy while I was in training for welding
(SMAW). I was having some problems with my welds, so Mr. Baird ordered me
to buy a copy of WELDING SKILLS AND PRACTICES, published by the American
Technical Society, to help me with my training. (I believe it cost $9.00.)

Mr. Baird said he thought it was about the best welding book he had seen






Weave Beading (Weave Welding) -- HEAT INPUT

2 Q: In their 1/30/84 Reply to CASE's Identification of Issues (page 10),

3 Applicants state that they: "intend to present testimony to address the

4 relationship between the AWS and ASME Codes and the several open welding issues,

5 viz., weave beading, welding of misdrilled holes, downhill welding and weld

6 . rod control."

7 Do you have any further clarifying testimony regarding weave beading

8 (or weave welding)?

9 A: (Mr. Stiner): It's obvious that we didn't make ourselves clear

10 in our previous testimony. There are several aspects of weave welding which

1 need to be clarified.

12 A: (Mrs., Stiner): That's right. During my testimony, I tried to
.]3 indicate that one of the things we were concerned with is the excessive

14 heat input when you weave weld.

15 Q: Is it still your understanding that weave welding is not allowed
16 at Comanche Peak?

17 A:  (Mr. Stiner): That's what I always understood. The procedure
18 that states that weave welding is not to be used is CPM-6.9, to the best
19 of my recollection. This is also indicated on the Weld Parameter Guides
20 issued from the rod shack to each welder when material is picked up. If
21 you go over the maximum bead width, you'd be weave welding.

22 A:  (Mrs. Stiner): The one I®used most is 11032. It's interchange-
23 able with and often used in place of 11065. 11032 states that stringer

24 beads only shall be used, to the best of my recollection. Therefore, weave

welding is not permitted even on the cap or the root as Applicants have
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stated can be done; that's the understanding I always had too. It seems
to me that if this were not true, Applicants would have brought forward
the procedures by now to prove what they were saying (especially since Henry
and 1 discussed this in our 7/25/83 affidavit).

A: (Mr. Stiner): But even if weave beading over four-core-wire diameter
is permitted at Comanche Peak, there is still a problem because weave beading
over four-core-wire diameter is also done. I've seen it done many times and

['ve done it myseif,

A: (Mrs. Stiner): That's right. It's a common practice at Comanche

Peak.

Q: Mrs. Stiner, have you seen it done yourself?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): Yes, I have, and I've also done it myself when
I was a welder.

Q: Please continue.

A:  (Mr. Stiner): In the process of learning to be a better welder,
I have become familiar with the effect of heat as well as cold on the structure
of metal and what happens to metal when certain alloying elements are added
to it. I also became familiar with what safeguards must be followed in weld-
ing metals because when heat is applied during a welding process, the very
elements originally added to strengthen the metals may destroy them. Metals
expand and contract, setting up great stresses that sometimes result in severe
distortion.

Improper welding of stainless steel may result in a complete loss

of its corrosion-resistant qualities, and welding high carbon steel in the

same manner as low carbon steel may produce such brittle welds as to make



the welded mass unusable. When I testified before, I used the term "weave

welding" (or "weave beading"). Now I know that was the wrong term to use

~n

to describe the problems with welds made at Comanche Peak. The weave weld-

ing itself and whether or not it is done to procedure is only one of the many

facets of the problem. Weave welding (or weave beading, as it is called

in some books) is one of the ways in which problem welds were made at CPSES.

e = 2 T & 3 B — S %

In his affidavit attached to Applicants' 7/15/83 Summary of the

8 Record Regarding Weave and Downhill Welding, Mr. Brandt stated:

9 “ . . . the only material on which weave welding resulting in excessive
bead width is considered to be of concern in the ASME Code is material

10 that requires Charpy impact testing.”

1 He then stated that someone (he doesn't state that he personally did it)

12 identified "the particular areas which the Stiners believed contained weave
.13 welding." He identifies five areas which I had identified and two 'nstances
14

which Darlene had identified. He stated:

15 "Specifically, Mr, Stiner identified five areas it which he contended
weave welds existed (CASE Exhibit 666 at 11). These five areas are

16 (1) South Yard Tunnel; (2) Auxiliary Building; (3) North Yard Tunnel;
(4) North Pump Room; and (5) Reactor 1 Demineralized Water Tank Room."

17

18 But if you look at my testimony, that's not what I said. What I actually

19 said was (Tr. 4213/7-10, CASE Exhibit 666 at 11):

20 "I told them that in the Auxiliary Building, the North Yard Tunnel,
the North Pump Room, the Reactor ' Demineralized Water Tank Room,

21 and every place I had ever worked, weave welds, porosity, undercut
and overlap could be found . . . unless the surfaces of the welds were

22 ground off and the welds were capped (as the I&E Report states)."

(First emphasis added; second emphasis in the original.)
23

24 I would 1ike to say that I worked in the Containment Building in the

.25 Reactor and in various parts of the plant where I feel sure impact testing
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is required. I don't remember hinger numbers or exact locations; after you've
covered hundreds of welds, you tend to forget exactly where most of them
are., I'd have to 1nok around some to find any now.

The welding practices at CPSES have got to be changed, and for the
foregoing reasons, here is a more detaiied explanation of why weave beading
(using over four-core-wire diameter) is a serious safety defect. The book
which Darlene used at Comanche Peak to try o help her understand more about
welding also has some helpful informaticn about welding metallurgy. (See
Attachment B to this testimony.)

Q: Mr. Stiner, are you a m2tallurgist?

A:  No, I'm not. But you don’t have to be a metallurgist to understand
some things. There is a discussion on pages 19 and 20 of Attachment B about
Properties of Materials. [ have personaily observed welders making repeated
passes with a weave bead without stopping to check heat input. When this
happens, too much heat builds up, which can affect the parent metal substan-
tially. (See Attachment B, pages 20-22, Structure of Metals.) From reading
the referenced information, you can see why weave beading of over four times
the rod diameter is a defect. If you apply too much heat, the parent metal
cools slower, affecting the grain structure. [ have personally observed
welders welding without using a heat indicating crayon or any other device
to check the heat input.

Also, on several occasion$, I was instrucied to repair hangers
where the weld was in excess of four-core-wire diameter where the parent
metal was heated so hot that the parent metal for four or five inches out

from the weld was blue tempered, causing brittleness. (See Attachment B,
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pages 23 through 28, especially page 28, Brittleness.) On other days, when
the temperature was below freezing, I was instructed to make welds on Class
3 hangers that were not preheated. The effects of welding on metal not

preheated is also a factor in setting up bad welds. (See Attachment B,

especially page 28, Cryogenic properties, and pages 23-24, Other Factors
Altering Strength and Structure.)

The following factors must be included in any testimony about
weave welding in order to understand the full extent of the problem at
Comanche Peak:

1. Too much heat is often applied.
Impurities are eatrapped in the weld.

Most of the hangers I'm talking about were not preheated.

Howo™N

The interpass temperature was not controlled.

5. Unacceptable welding techniques are used, such as weave welding
over four-core-wire diameter.

6. Weave welding has been done all over Comanche Peak, including

areas where Charpy impact testing was required.

(See Attachment B: Page 24, Effects of Heat of the Welding Process;

Page 31-32, Welding Defects; page 32-37, Residual Stresses, especially first

paragraph.)

There is also another example of weave welding which I personally
have performed on tube steel type hdhgers. I was instructed by fFred Coleman,
my Foreman (who told me he was instructed by Forest Dendy, his General Foreman)
to take a welding rod and beat the flux off and use it to fill in a bad fit-up

(too much gap) by placing the bare electrode into the gap and weave welding
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another electrode with the flux still on it over the bare wire. This was
all done as an effort to keep from cutting the hanger down and calling the
fitters back to refit the hanger,

Q: Mrs. Stiner, have you ever made the kind of weave welding which
Mr. Stiner just discussed (taking a welding rod, beating the flux off, and
using it to fill in a bad fit-up by placing the bare eiectrode into the
gap and weave welding another electrode with the flux still on it over the
bare wire)?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): Yes, I have. 1 didn't know how to beat the flux
of f my electrode and use it as extra filler when 1 had to weld up a bad fit-up
until one of the foremen (Fred Coleman) showed me how. He was temporarily

foreman while I worked in the fab shop.

Q: Iz there anything else you'd like to clarify regarding weave welding?

A: {Mr. Stiner): Yes. Regarding weave welding and the heat input,
Mr. Brandt says in his affidavit (attached to Applicants' 7/15/83 Summary of
the Record Regarding Weave and Downhill Welding)(page 2):

"The purpose of Timiting bead width for welds on materials requirinn

impact testing is to control effective heat input because excessive

heat input could cause broadening and subsequent embrittlement of the
heat affected zone." (Emphasis added.)

So when we're talking about maximum bead width, we're talking about
the effective heat input also. During the whole term of my employment at
Brown & Root, the only time tihat I was given a temperature indicating crayon
was in the Welding Qualification Test Center (WQTC), and 1 had to ask for it.
Q: Is it a requirement at Comanche Peak that a temperature indicating

crayon be used?
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But out in the field, I have very seldom seen anyone use the temperature
indicating crayons or any other kind of temperature measuring device. I never
used the crayons myself. Generally, because of my experience with welding,

I could tell when it was gecting too hot if I held my hand near the metal.
But we were under such pressure to put up the hangers that most of the time

we didn': take time to check the temperature. Under one foreman, we had a

quota that we had to meet every day, [ talked about some of the pressures

we were under in my testimony (see especially Tr.

A: (Mrs. Stiner) The welders didn't have an hour or two to wait for

it to cool off; they had to get the weld made because they had so many to get




~N OO 0 BoWwWwN

o

-12 -

done each day. Plus the fact that they alﬁays kad to worry about somebody
else coming along and stealing their welding machine or their lead while they
went to the restroom or something. At the end of the day, your foreman didn't
understand why you didn't have mure hangers.done. Most of the time, the fore-
man sent the welder to look for their machine and their lead when it was
stolen; they didn't have you check out another machine. You might spend

hours looking for a machine that nobody is going to admit was yours.

A: (Mr. Stiner) They created such adverse conditions for the welder
that he just had a limited amount of time to complete the required amount
of hangers. Welders shouldn't have to work under such adverse conditions.

A: (Mrs. Stiver) I'd like to say something else about the weave welding.
As an example, if you took a rod and struck an arc and held it to the metal
and just kept it burning in the same spot, your metal would just fall right
out after a time. Also, the longer you hold it there, the hotter it gets.

So when you weave weld, the longer it takes you to progress up the piece of
metal, the hotter the piece is going to be in one specific area. Therefore,
the parent metal would become brittle because you are not controlling your
heat 1nput.

Q: Mrs. Stiner, did you ever use a temperature indicating crayon?

A: (Mrs: Stiner) Only in WQTC. I've never used 1t other than in WQTC.
During my inspections, only a few times have I seen anyone using a temperature
sfick and that was generally pipe welders, heliarcers, and so forth. Most
of the timé it was not on pipe supperts; I don't recall ever seeing it used
on pipe supports.

Q: How can they check the effective heat zone and be sure they don't
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get 1t too hot?
A: (Mr. Stiner) They can't. There are other heat checking devices

they could use, but they don't use them at Qomanche Peak.

A:. (Mrs. Stiner) There's no way they can be sure they're not getting
it too hot, because they don't use any heat checking devices at all most
of the time.

Q: How does grinding down help correct weave welding?

A: (Mrs. Stiner) It does not help it at all. The weld underneath is
still a weave weld, which is weaker because there has been no control over
the heat input.

Q: How could you correct weave welding then?

A: (Mrs. Stiner) You grind it completely down i: ' ise metal and reweld
it with a stringer bead. It would really be better to cut the whole thing
down and redo it, because you've still got damaged parent metal.

Q: Was that what you did, Mr. Stiner?

A: (Mr. Stiner): No. As I testified (Tr. 4211-4215, 4235-4236, 4255),
I had to go along and repair bad weave welds that other welders had made
most of the time, and [ was told not to grind all of the base metal out
but just to grind off the surface and cap it so it would appear to be a sound
weld. In other words, it was just covered up, not corrected.

Q: Is there anything else about weave welding?

A: (Mrs, Stiner): VYes, there's one more thing which needs to be clarified
on page 25 of my testimony, lines 2 through 8 (CASE Exhibit 667, 9/1/82).

On page 10 of Applicants' 7/15/83 pleading, it is stated "It is clear that

the 'repair' alleged by the Stiners to have been performed was not required
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because of some strucwural weakness in the weld or welded materiai. Rather,
the repair was cosmetic, there being no structural reason for (imiting weave
welding on materials not requiring Charpy impact testing." 1 thought it was
clear in my testimony on page 25 that the weave welds were discovered when
I was inspecting the hanger for torquing; the welds were in the process of
being made ~- it was not an initial root pass or merely a covar pass for
cosmetic reasons, as indicate. oy Applicants. Later, when I returned for final
inspection of the torquirg, 1 again noted the weave welds, which were still in
process of being made; they were not merely cosmetic problems, and I wrote
an NCR on them accordingly. As stated in my testimony, the superintendant
whom 1 took to see the welds himself tcld me to have them cut the hanger down.
You don't cut a hanger down for “cosmetic reasons."

Q: Mr. Stiner, is there anything further you'd like to say about weave
welding?

A: Just that it's been a continuing practice at Comanche Peak as long
as I can remember. And it's my understanding that effective heat input was
even a problem identified by the ASME team in, I believe, 1981, when ASME

allowed Comanche Peak's N stamp to expire.
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Downhill Welding

Q: Do you have anything to say about downhill welding in addiiion to
your previous testimony?

A:  (Mr. Stiner): Yes. One of my concerns with downhill welding
was based on the fact that I was instructed to make downhill welds on hangers
that had a limited access weld on them instead of sending me to the test
center tc test to the criteria for that type of situation. One of the hargers
[ told Mr, Driskill . bout is the one I referred to as the one | was fired
for. It contained a downhill weld. If anyone had examined the hanger, he
could have seen the downhill weld, as 1 was not even able to get a grinder
in the limited space to grind the surface off so QC wouldn't see it. But
it was not even addressed by the investigators in their report.

A number of downhill welds were made at CPSES because of limited
access welds. They were not only made on root and cover passes, but in the
consecutive layers in between. I have observed welders making downhill
welds because of limited access; one was Roy Combs, under orders of his
foreman -- I believe that was on a Class 3 hanger, because he had to weld
stainless steel lugs to the pipe. [ don't have the hanger number, but I
know the general location and might be able to find it.

Joe Greene, one of the welding engineers at CPSES, told me that
there was no such thing as limited access welds at CPSES. This type of atti-
tude has set up a bad situation with the welders being instructed to get the
work done fast, and the inability to get the proper work and lead angle needed
to make the required bead.

One of the problems with downhill welding is lack of deep penetration,
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trapped slag caused by tne molten puddle falling over the slag coating, which
also causes lack of fusion. On heavy plate 1/4" or more, upward welding
is preferred (see Attachment B, pages 114 and 115, Position and Movement of
the Electrode).

Q: Mrs. Stiner, did you do any downhill welding at Comanche Peak?

A:  Yes, I did. [ talked abcut downhill welding some in my testimony
(CASE Exhibit 666, 9/1/82, pages 45-46). I don't think I made it clear in
my testimony, but I also have done downhill welding.

Q: And is it your understanding that some downhill welding at amanche
Peak was done illegally or contrary to procedures?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): VYes, probably most 3f it, because I don't believe

most of the welders had been qualified to do it.-

A:  (Mr. Stiner): 1I'd like to point out that AWS states, regarding
downhill welding (see Attachment A, AWS D1.1):

AWS D1.1, 4.6.8:

"The progression for all passes in vertical position welding shall
be upward, except that undercut may be repaired vertically downwards
when preheat is in accordance with Table 4.2, but not lower than 70°F
(21°C). However, when tubular products are welded, the progression
of vertical welding may be upwards or downwards but only in the
direction or directions for which the welder is qualified."”

AWS D1.1, 5.16.5:
“"For the qualification of a welder the following rules shall apply:

", . . 5.16.5. A change in the position of welding to one for which
the welder is not already qualified shall require requalification.”




AWS D1.1,
"When the plate is in the vertical position, or the pipe or tubing
is in the 5G or 6G position, a change in the direction of welding
shall require requaiification.”
Q: So downhill welding is not supposed to be used normally, but only
in certain specific instances?
A: (M=, Stiner) That's right. And then the welder is suppose! tu be
qualified or requalified to do it.
Q: 1Is there anything further you'd like to say about downhill welding?
A: (Mrs. Stiner) Whenever you do a downhill weld, you don't get proper
penetration -- it's sort of 1ike skimming across the top. [ have made down-
hill welds myself at Comanche Feak, under orders. Like if I came up on a
weld that was in a particuiarly hard position to get to, sometimes my foreman
would tell me to just go ahead and run a downhill weld over my stringer bead
weld.
Q: Were you qualified for downhill welding?

A: (Mrs. Stiner) No, I wasn't.

A: (Mr, Stiner) No, I wasn't.. I talked about downhill welding some

in my testimony (CASE Exhibit 666, 9/1/82, pages 45-46). I don't think I
made it clear in my testimony, but I also have done downhill welding.
n

Q: But you hadn't been qualified to do it?

A: (Mr. Stiner) No, but I was told to do 1t anyheow.
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Weld Rod Control

Q: Do you have any comments regarding weld rod control at Comanche Peak?
A: (Mr. Stiner). Yes. My concern with weld rod control is that if a
welder zeeps his rods out longer than four hours, the electrodes will absorb
moisture which creates a bad weld. For instance, one time I was working on
a hanger on the Turbine deck. I had taken all of my rods out of the heat
can and took them with me to the Turbine deck. As I was repairing a weld
(I should say covering up a bad weld), an inspector from the NRC came up
to me and asked where my rod can was plugged in. I told him that it was
located clear down at the rod shack but I could show it to him; but he said
it wasn't necessary. However, if he had checked, ne would have found out that

the rod can was not plugged in, A common practice of the welders is to take

all of their rods out of the heat can and take them with them, and if asked

why their rod can was not plugged in they would say, "Well, I haven't had
my rod out of the can longer than four hours"(which is not a violation of weld
rod control). But many welders most of the time didn't even put the rods
in the heat can to warm them up. On some occasions, the rod shack would
issue rods straight out of the open cans that were still cold.

I told NRC investigator Mr. Driskill in our initial meeting that
if he would go out there, the only way to catch the welder was to find the rod
cans unplugged, then record the can number and time by visually watching
the can to see how long it took for ‘the welder to come back to the can. And
he would have seen that the rods were cut of the cans for longer than four

hours. On some days I have seen approximately 50 rod cans unplugged at the

same time. Welders will keep rods from one hanger and save them to do repair
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work on other hangers, and after the rods have set in the welder's tool bucket
for two or three days, they absorb moisture and the flux becomes contaminated.
['ve seen many welders do this. They have very little control over the stubs
that are supposed to be turned back in. Welders even loan rods out of their
cans to others to do repair work, so the welder won't have to get rods issued
from the rod shacks. This is why the welders save a few rods in their tool
buckets, to avoid returning to the rod shacks.

Q: Were you ordered to do this?

A: No, not directly. The welders do it for convenience. They are
under so much pressure to get the work done and get the hangers up that
they try to do anything they can to speed up their work. So even though
nobody tells the welders directly to do it, it's encouraged because nobody
ever really checks on it or makes a big thing out of it. Everybody knows
it goes on. It's sort of a monkey-see, monkey-do sort of thing.

Q: Mrs. Stiner, do you have any comments regarding weld rod control?

A: (Mrs. Stiner): Yes. Weld rod control is a very important problem
at CPSES. Moisture content is very important concerning the quality of welds
made on pipes and supports at the plant. When rods are drawn for a particular
support, a reasonable number is drawn to complete the hanger. When the job
is completed or at the end of the work shift, all rods are returned to rod
houses and all rods or used stubs must be counted and accounted for; this
is the way it's supposed to be done.” Without this counting of rods, there
is no way to assure where these rods are used or whether they are ever returned
to the rod house at all.

Q: [s this the way rods ar~ actually controlled at Comanche Peak?
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about Applicants’ Exhibit 141H at pages 4 and 6 in regard to downhill welding,
it also applies here:

“. . . it is clear that the cover pass is the finishing layer of weld
material which covers the underlying weld layers. Thus, viewing the
weld from the top, the weld passes underneath the cover pass are com-
pletely covered and not visible to one inspecting a finished weld.”
(Emphasis added.)

Plug Welds
Q: Do you have any further comments you'd like to make about plug welds?
A: (Mr. Stiner): I was also instructed by Fred Coleman, my foreman,

to make plug welds on holes drilled in the wrong place. [ don't remember

if [ made it clear that these plug welds were made in the cable spread room;

[ made 20 or 30 at least. There were never any QC inspectors present before

or after and my foreman would run watch for QC while we did them. [ also made

plug welds in other safety-related areas in the plant. [ was told to grind

the plug weld down to the top of the parent metal and buff the surface.so

you could not tell it was there, then take a can of grey paint 1ike they

use on the metal and paint it so no one could see it. This is what all

or most of the welders do. They all know that it is not allowed by the

code, but to keep their jobs and to speed up production, they do it anyway.

(Mrs., Stiner): I would like to add a couple of items on plug welds.
[ feel this is a very important issue because when plug welds are done, there
is slag entrapped inside the welded area. I don't personally, through personal
experience, know of any way to make a plug weld without entrapment of slag.

One side is welded, then flipped over to make the other side weld. When
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side #1 is welded, slag rolls under and gathers on the bottom of the weld.
The piece is then turned over and you have to chip out the slag as best

you caa before finishing the weld, thus entrapping slag which is held in
cracks, etc. 1 have made plug welds under orders many times. 1 have never
had QC check on the plug welds | made and I also have ; >ver drawn special
rods for this purpose. If I was welding on one hanger and the foreman brought
a piece requiring pluging to me, he would tell re we didn't have time to
draw one rod for this and to just use one of the ones I already had. I
don't know wher2 all of these plug welds are now in the plant. [ did most
of them on fab tables and wasn't told where they were to be used other than
what class hanger it was. We ground and painted the surface so QC would

not have been able to detect such a weld.

Q: Do you have anything further to say?
A: (Both): Not at this time.
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introduction to welding

CHAPTER 3 welding metallurgy

In preparing to become a skillfu! welder yo
should become familiar with the effects of heat
on the structure of metal and with what happens
to metal when certain alloying elements are
agded to it

You will also need t0o know wr

st be followed in welding me

application of heat du the welding pr¢

may destroy the very elements which were origi-
nally added t» improve the structure of the
metal. Forexample, metals expand and contract
thereby setting up great stresses which often
result in severe distortions. Improper welidin
stainless steel may result in a complete 10ss
corrosion-resistant qualities, and welding high-
carbon steel in the same manner as low-carbon
steel may produce such a brittle weld as to make
the welded piece unusable

Thi ehagtardeatswith-the-metallorgy of weld-
'Pﬂ"".'ﬂiﬁ% the formation of impurities and the
effects of heat on the chemical, physical, and

mechanical properties of metals

PROPERTIES OF MATERIALS

Chemical, physical, and mechanical proper-
ties have a very significant influence in any
welding operation. This will become more ap-
parent in later chapters dealing with specific

defined as fc

Chemical properties. Chemical properties

nse involve oxigation

orrosion

reduce the

"’_’“fr'ﬂ"‘.. t

reactive ele-

t comes in contact with metal

hinnh tammarat: o
)} e peratures

irable ox-

and gases are formed, thereby compiicating

=i

welding process. Hence success of any

ldine r
0 OF

i eration depends

)t

be prevented from contaminating the mo

Physical properties. P al pro

thneoe wh - Hart 5 3 when O,r“y'

yenerate

therma ty. and grain structure

tals change into a liquid state at differ-

temperatures. When cooling from a |

state the atoms will form various crystal patte

The strength of a weld often depend

are controlled and how

o produce proper fusion
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of metal. Equally i.nportant is being aware

some metals have a high rate of heat conductiv

ty while others have slower thermal condu

Also a welder needs tc understand how hea

affect the grain structure of metals since

grain size of the crystalline structure hasad

bearing on the strength of a welded joint

Mechanical properties. Mec

ties are those which detern

metals inaer

wide range

strenath

~t p
ners y

STRUCTURE OF METALS

Are ¢

a ( en

e arranagamen

atoms determines the shape of the

structure. In general, the crystals of

)
s’

common typ;\r\ ,\6 r’"f“".("‘.’ﬁ arranqe u;,,:,., selve

~

three different patterns. These are kr
space-iattices
A space-lattice is a visual

oraeriy geometric pattern

metals arrange them

from a hiquid to a solid state

¥

The first type of space-la

%

ig. 3-1, is the body-centered cub

. J VUL

1 nine atoms

,

and one in the
hrom

The secon crystal pattern

£ \

entered cube. Notice in Fig. 3-2 how

are arranged. Metais having this

pattern are aluminum, nickel, copper
num, gold, and silver
The third space-lattice is called the

packed hexagonal form. See Fig. 3-3. Among the




3 the arrangement of the at

ose-packed crysta

metals having this type of crystalline structure
are cacmium, bismuth, cobalt, magnesium, tita

a-

nium, and zinc

Metals with the face-centered lattice are gen-

erally ductile; tha! is, plastic and workable. Met-

als with close-packed hexagonal lattice lack
sticity and cannot be cold-worked, with the

exception of zirconium and titanium. Metais with

body-centered crystals have higher strength but

lower cold working properties than those with

the face-centered pattern

Crystallization of Metals

All metals solidify in the form of crystals. Each

dl

metal has its own characteristic geometric pat-

tern S aka
crystal str

various tempera
when heated
centered cut

70°F [910°C

Grain
steels h:

than ccarse-grained
tant for a welder to preserve

parent metal. The use of excess

a slow rate of cooling, thus producing coar

grains and brittieness in a weidment

Heating Effect on Grain Structure of Steel

kL
centered lattice
; h an arrangement

namma Iiron

hat has h

bide sepa-
the carbon

he material

vat

Cooling Effect on Grain Structure of Steel

etal from a molten state to room
temperature, the change that takes place, unaer




Introduction to Welding

proper conditions s exactly the

what occurs while the metal 1s heating

As the metal begins to cool, the

ron start to soli This is followed by a

allizatior of austenitic grains, and eventua
the 2ntire mass becomes solid

During the range of temperatures

i
various stages of sohlidific n lakes
metal passes from

ution. While ir ushy stage the metal can

1 easily. After 1t has reachec

houoh ¢ \ H e nd
! wag the allc V e af {

| ney hes nreests
Y ] neavy pressure

i metal, the

ctentt NPT " . o ry L T .
ISt contra evenly a e lemperature

falls When it reaches its transformation temper-

ature, the temperature drop stops for a time. At
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rangement of the atoms depends on the rate of
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GRAINS OF PEARLITE PURE IRON

3 3-6. An example ypoeuteciowd grain structure
Other Factors Altering Strength and Structure

When a metal is cold-worked {that is; ham-
mered, rolled or drawn through a die) the ferrite
and pearlite grains are made smaller and the

Metallurgy

IRON CarBiIDE PEARLITE

his 1s an example of a hypereutectoid str

metal becomes stronger and harder. If, after cold
working, the metal i1s heated and allowed to cool
the grain size is again increased and the metal

softened

f
The grain size of some metals is reduced and

the strength improved througn a heating and

.

quenching process. Thus, if a high-carbon steel

s heated to a prescribed temperature and then
immediately quenched in oil or water, followed
by a tempering process, the grain size remains
fine. But if you allow the same metal to heat for a

long time or if you subject it to temperatures

-

beyond the critical range, then the grain siz2

-
c
increases and the metal is weakened. This point

is particularly important to remember in welding

various steel alloys. The

problem of structural

~Fanae is not 100 seri
crhang Ot 1 (

5 us in welding mild steel

On the other hand, alloy steels are greatly de-
pendent on space-lattice formation and grain
size for their strength. Therrfore, ycu must take
extreme care during welding to avoid seriously
altering a metal's space-lattice pattern through
excessive application of heat or improper treat-
ment of the weld during its cooling stages to

avoid this problem
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Effects of Heat of the Welding Process

in welding you t re; too that one ed
~ § the metal m 1y
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the act of welding usually soften the stes
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Heat Treating Metals

Heat treatment
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al, and temper metal (1o
AN undgerstanding
tant to a welder because o
of how welding heat will affect
wnich he 1s welding

Annealing is a softenin

be more read
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the steel. The deqgree of anneal ng temperaturs
varies with different s of steel. After the
metal has been heated f 5 ient period, it is
allowed to cool slowly either in the furnace

curying it in ashes, lime, or in some other |

lating material




Case Hardening

Case hardening is a process of hardening
low-carbon or mild steels by adding carbon
nitrogen, or a combination of carbon and nitro-
aen to the outer surface, forming a hard, thin
outer shell. The three principal case hardening
techniques are known as carburizing, cyaniding

and nitriding

Carburizing ccnsi

sts
steel in a furnace containing a gas atmosphere

of heating low-carbon

with the desired amount of carbon monoxide. An
alternate method is to heat the steel in contact
vith a carbon material such as charcoal, coal,
nuts. beans. bone, leather or 2 combination of
these. However, modern methods of carburizing
use gas atmospheres almost exclusively

The piece is heated to a temperature between
1650° and 1700°F [899° to 827°C) where steel in
the austenitic condition readily absorbs carbon
on its surface. The length of the heating period
depends on the thickness of the hardened case
desired. After heating, the = zel is quenched,
which produces a material with a hard surface
and a relatively tough inner core

Cyaniding involves heating a low-carbon steel
in sodium cyanide or potassium cyanide. The
cvanide is heated until it reaches a temperaiure
of 1500°F [815°C] and then the steel is placed In
the liquid bath. This produces a very thin outer
case which is harder than that obtained by the
carburizing process

Nitriding is a case hardening method which
produces the hardest surface of any hardgening
process. Hardness is obtained by the formation
of hard. wear-resistant nitrogen compounds in
certain alloy steels where distortion must be kept
to a minimum. The alloy is heated tc about 900°
to 1000°F [482° to 538°C) in an atmosphere of

dissociated ammonia gas

MECHANICAL PROPERTIES OF
METALS

Mechanical properties are measures of how
materials behave under applied ioads Another
way of saying this is how strong is a metal whe:

it comes in contact with one or more forces. If
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Welding Metallurgy

vou know the strength properties of a metal, you
can build a structure that is safe and sound
Likewise, when a welder knows the strength of
his weld as compared with the base metal, he
can produce a weldment that is strong enough
to do the job. Hence strength is the ability of a
metal to withstand loads (forces) without break-

ing down
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Some of the basic terms that 4re associated

with mechnical properties of metals are included
in the paragraphs that follow. A welder should
hecome familiar with tt cause they

often direct!
sound welds

Stress material

offers

ter

more

IS expres metal

1ation per
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t will break tals v 1stic properties

e strengis

tensile strength

3ending strength is that quality which resists

from causinn > member to bend or deflect

hich the load i1s appiied

A metal havir : yperties retu

shape atter the It ! is removed




9 3-11 C“'"L)":“SSN(’ strength refers 1o the property

metal {0 resist crushing forces

Torsional strenath 1s the ability of a metal to
withstand forces that cause a member to twist
See Fig. 3-12 middle

Shear strength refers to how well a member
can withstand two equal forces acting 1n Oppo-
site directions See Fig. 3-12 bottom

Fatigue strength is the property of a material
to resist various kinds of rapidiy alternating
stresses. For example, a piston rod or an axie
undergoes complete reversal of stresses from
tension o compression

mpact strength 1s the ability of a metal to

st loads that are applied suddenly and often

1GQCEnly

it high velocity. The higher the impact strength

yf a metal the greater the energy required .1a
break it. Impact strength may be seriously affect
ed by welding since it is one of the most struc-
ture sensitive properties

Ductility refers to the ability of metal to stretch

bend. or twist without breaking or cracking. See

Fig. 3-13. A metal having high ductility, such as

copper or soft iron, will fail or break qradually as

ATTACHMENT B
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Fig. 3-13. A ductile metal can easily be shaped

Bt Sl B i S W v . . b i, o o i 5. .

Fig. 3-14. Hardness resists porstration

the load on it is increased. A metal of low
ductility, such as cast iron, fails suddenly by
cracking when subjected te a heavy ioad.
Hardness is that property in steel which resists
indentation or penetration. See Fig. 3-14. Hard-
ness is usually expressed in terms of the area of

ATTACHMENT B

an indentation made by a special ball under a
standard load, or the depth of a special indenter
under a specific load

Brittieness is a condition whereby a metal will
easily fracture under low stress. It is a property
which often develops because of improper weld-
ing techniques. Brittieness i1s a complete lack of
ductility. . -

Toughness may be considered as strength,
together with ductility. A tough materiai or weld
is one which mayv absorb large amounts of ener-
gy without breaking. It is found in metals which
exhibit a high elastic limit anc good ductility
Welding materials of this kind must be done with
a great deal of care. For example, improper
application of heat may change the grain size
and carbon distribution in the metal so its inher-
ent toughness will be completely destroyed.

Malleability is the ability of a metal to be
deformed by compression forces without devel-
oping defects, such as encountered in rolling,
pressing, or forging.

Creep is a slow but progressiveiy increasing
strain, usually at high temperatures, causing the
metal to fail.

Cryogenic properties of metals represent be-
havior characteristics under stress in environ-
ments of very low temperatures. In addition to
being sensitive to crystal structure and process-
Ing conditions, metals are also sensitive to low
and high temperatures. Some alloys which per-
form satisfactorily at room temperatures may fail
compietely at low or high temperatures. The
Changes from ductile to brittle failure occurs
rather suadenly at low temperatures,

Coefficient of expansion is the amount of ex-
pansion in one inch or one foot produced b, a
temperature rise of 1°F. The expansion rate of
metals is always an important factor in welding.

CLASSIFICATION OF CARBON
STLELS

A pbinis _arbon steel is one in which carbon is
the only alloying element. The amount of carbon
in the steel controls its hardness, strength, and
ductility. The higher the carbon content, the

. ———————— L ——————

e e——



Series Examples:
Type of Steel Designation
Carbon steels 1 XXX
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Fig. 3-19. in welding this break. expan
move as heating and cooling occur

R I RPUL P ITR P > W s — ——————

Fig. 3-20. Welding the frame in this confined pourtion will cause the frame to crack.

the frame will prevent expanding the ends of the
center piece, there is only one direction in which
this movement can go whiie the metal is being
heated. That is at the point where fusion takes
place. Now consider what will happen when the
section begins to cool. The frame around the
center section has not moved and, when con-
traction sets in, the center piece will be short-
ened. When the rigid frame resists this pull, a
fracture or deformation at the line of weld or in
some other place is bound to occur.

Controlling Residual Stresses

The following are a few simple procedures
which will help control the forces caused by
expansion and contraction:

Proper edge preparation and fit-up. Make
certain that the edges are correctly beveled.
Proper edge beveling will not only restrict the
effects of cistortion but will insure good weld
penetration. See Fig. 3-21. Although sometimes
the bevel angle can be reduced, care must be

sion forces are free

e T R T P ST



¥

1

% g5

2 “"'“—-»l i<-|oor 13210 1/18*
oY .7 f d‘ ¥ 4 } "-" :_ i

&7 KNS ‘?ﬁ AR AR

..; v $ & -
2R ,' e » B 5
At AR g 2 -
- ) )’I . LS

REDUCE BEVEL mou WITH LARGE ROOT OPENING *,}

'..

» - P P | cipiniy T3 A4S 2 p

USEDOUBLE-V IN PREFERENCE TO SINGLE-V ON
THICK SECTIONS

- e MR B . W 6 . . -

Fig. 3-21. Proper edge-preparation will minimize distortion

taken to insure that there is sufficient room in the
joint to permit proper manipulation of the elec-
trode when doing the weld

Less distortion will occur if the welds are
balanced around the center of gravity which is

designated as the ncutral axis. See Fig. 3-22 top,*

left. Furthermore, distortion 1s reduced if the
joint nearest to the neutral axis is welded first,
followed by welding the unit that is farthest
from the neutral axis, Fig. 3-22 top. right,
and bottom,

On long seams, especially on thin sections, the
practice is to allow about '/s" [0.125"] at the end

ATTACHMENT B
Welding Metallurgy

- SRR A S, B i
NEUTRAL AXIS

| WIELD NEAR NEUTRAL AXIS

N kA
IV

r—

2 .

LESS DISTORTION
' |
| NIUTRAL AXIS

i

¢ r

i

Welding near the neutral axis helps 10 reduce

Fig. 3-22
distortion
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A weaded

Fig. 3-23. Provide a space between the edges to be welded

for each foot in length of thu weld for expansion.
See Fig. 3-23 for example
Tack welds are also used to control expansion

on long seams as shown in Fig. 3-74. Tack welds
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are spaced about 12" [305 mm] apart and run int. Next a
approximately twice as long as the thickn s Of center of the seam
the weld. When tack welds are used, progressive jed at the end of
S not necessary plates are simg where the first

same manner
welded before

c c K
eeam e Y
5043 o ~i1Q

Minimizing heat input.

amount of heat input is somew!
for the beginner. An experienced welder is ab
to join a seam with the minimum amount of heat
by rapid welding

A technique often employed to minimize the
heat input 1s the intermittent, or skip weld. In-

stead of making one continuous ld, a short
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On heavy plates of '/s" or more in thickness Laying Straight Beads in a Vr rtical
upward welding s often more practical, since Position—Uphill Method
Jeeper penetration can be obtained. Welding
upwardg also makes it possible to create a shelf
for successive layers of beads

g are in a vertica
For downward welding, tip the electrode as -
_:"\" Ke the arc

-
r

3. 11-2 left. Start at the top of the se
move downward with little or no weavi
hon. If a slight weave is necessary
electrocde soO the crescent is at the top
For upward welding, start with the electrode
ight angles 1o the plates “'l“j'\b lower the rear of

trode “‘*F‘) r‘(; the ?'D n place until the

forms an anagle of -15 \ the

=
as shown in Fig

Laying Straight Beads in Verticai-Downhill
Method

t up a practice piece in a vert
with a series of straight lines drawn on it. Start at
the top of the plate with the elec rou2 pointed
upward about 60° from the vertical plate. Keep

the arc short and draw the electrode downward

to form the bead. Travel just fast enough to keep

the molten metal and slag from running ahead of
the crater. Do not use any weaving motion to
with. Once this technique is mastered try

aving the electrode but very slightly w the

crest at the top of the crater. See Fig

J

Remember
he electrode

nermit
pern

n an vertical
L 07D ANy vertica

. it Tarrs
POWNHILL WELDING WITH DOWNHILL WELDING WITH y 10 form

NO WEAVE MOTION SLIGHT WEAVE MOTION ith of the be add

Fig. 11-3 Downhill weiding s of the weaving patterns sh
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JUDGE BLOCH: Mr.. Ellis?

MS. ELLIS: Regarding the document tc be brought
from the site, we ask that the Board put that under subpoena.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mrs. Ellis, we would, if we knew
what the relationship was between the law and that action
on our part.

MS. ELLIS: Yes, I understand. The purpose
would be to make sure that the document is preserved and
so forth.

JUDGE BLOCH: The statement by the Applicants is
that they must preserve it under law, and therefore we will
accept that statement by them. But with respect to the
subpoena, we would consider issuing a subpoena at such time
as Staff informs us better about what the law is, or should
CASE be able to file a legal statement on that issue.

MR. MIZUNO: Mr. Chairman?

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Mizuno.

MR. MIZUNO: I wonder whether we could also
address the question of whether it is also required under
the Federal Rules of Evidence to produce an original,
whether certified copies are acceptable in a proceeding for
the record.

JUDGE BLOCH: Given the use that was made of the
document, I was surprised that the witness had it, seeing

it. I think, 1t seems to me only fair that the witness have
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the original available to her, if it can be made available.
Now we have already agreed that it could be made available
on site. The only question we really are confronting is
whether it's possible to make it easier for case to see it
without traveling to the site.

MR. MIZUNO: If that is the only question, it is
different from the question that I was intending to address.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mrs. Ellis has requested that
Ms. Darlene Stiner be able to make a statement this morning,
which she desires to make after consulting with Billy Garde,
who is a third-year law student who is affiliated with the
Government Accountability Project.
Whereupon,

DARLENE STINER

resumed the stand, and having been previously duly sworn,
tendered the following statement for the record:

JUDGE BLOCH: Ms. Stiner, you may make a statement
this morning. You may also prepare better and make a
statement the next time you are going to be here. That is
entirely up to you.

STATEMENT OF MS. DARLENE STINER

WITNESS ON BEHALF OF THE INTERVENOR
CITIZENS ASSOCIATION FOR SOUND ENERGY

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

I would just like to say that last night I should

PPLLT S N
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have spoke up. I didn't know that I could. I knew that I
could ask for a break, which I did, I think, on one occasion.
But I would like to say that I was extremely tired. I know
that's no excuse for a lot of things, but I believe in my
mind, honestly believe that Mr. Reynolds and the attorney
for the Staff intentionally made it look like I was a liar.

I am not a liar. I have never been a liar.

I wasn't raised that way. I'm only trying to make sure that
this plant is built properly and safely for the people
around it. And if they get their kicks or they make their
money or whatever by making me look like a liar, because I'm
tired and they take advantage of the situation, I have

no defense -- none.

Mrs. Ellis is not an attorney. Therefore I would
appreciate it if from now on ~-- and I don't know if there's
anything that can be done about the past or not, about last
night's testimony, but I would appreciate it if the Becard
would step in somehow and give me some protection in this

matter, since she is not an attorney.

l
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JUDGE BLOCH: Mrs. Stiner, had the Board felt
that it was necessary, we would have. The matter of the
late hour, I think, is the most serious question here. It is
the job of counsel for the Applicant and the Staff to find
out the truth, and if in some matters they believe that the
truth is not in the testimony, it's their job to attempt
to show that. I don't think that's a matter of treachery
or trickery. That is just what they must do in a proceeding
like this.

I think Mrs. Ellis and you probably were aware of
that. I can't believe that you weren't awar~ of that.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I am aware of that.

JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you for your statement.

The Board has a brief statement to make on
Applicant's plan for compliance with the suggestions of the
Board in its decisions on design quality assurance. The
Board, of course, is not going to make any final determina-
tion on its reaction to that plan until all of the responsive
filings are with us. We do, however, have an initial
impression that we want to share with Applicant because we
know that they are about to conduct extensive work pursuant
the plan.

The major respect in which the plan that was filed

differs from the suggestions that the Board had made is that

there will teo no independent design review of two additional
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Systems. The independent design review work under the plan
apparently will be limited Primarily to the Walsh/Doyle

aspects of systems that will be examined.

about both the Walsh/Doyle issues and about the adequacy of |
the quality assurance plan of the Applicantg, particularly

under Criterion 1 and 16 of Appendix B. To the extent that

the proof is adequate to demonstrate fully that there has

been compliance with those two Criteria and that there are

the Applicant's plan may prove to be adequate to demonstrate
that the Board should have confidence in the design of
Applicant's plan.

If, however, the plan fails to succeed in producinq’
that level of confidence, we do not anticipate another
Opportunity to do the design review that we requested as

an additional way of giving us confidence. That matter would

then fall before the Appeal Board.

tion, which Applicants Propose to be Cygna, were to examine
the question of compliance with Criterion 16 and Criterion 1 f

|
in the context of Applicant's response to the Walsh/Doyle i
|

concerns, in particular how the Applicant worked internally
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convey. We just said that. Implicit in that, though, there
is some risk as to what the outcome of the proceeding will
be. The proof demonstrates what you have said. The plan, I
think, is likely to be adequate for the reason you have just
stated.

MR. REYNOLDS: We appreciate the clarification.

JUDGE BLOCH: Are there anvy other statemants
about the Board's comments?

(No response)

I understand that there is a statement that

Mr. Doyle would like to make about the Cygna matters.
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was with her. Apparently Mr. Doyle and Ms. Williams just

didn't hook up.

MR. DOYLE: Mr. Horin was with me when we were
waiting for her at at least 8:20.

MR. HORIN: Mr. Doyle, just a few minutes after you
left, Ms. Williams did come down, and you had already gone.
So she offered to provide a written letter to each of the
parties. They evidently have just a couple of questions to
clarify a1 few of the bullets, which they agreed to send out
first thing on Monday since we couldn't hook up.

We just went to check to see if they are available
up in the room. If we would like to do that right now --

MR. DOYLE: Unless the Board orders me, I am done
with the cooperation. 1If they can't answer generic charges,
then their engineering staff leaves much to be desired.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Doyle?

MR. DOYLE: Yes, sir.

JUDGE BLOCH: This has been a very long week.
Everyone has orked very hard. I think that the cooperation
which was begun between CASE and Cygna, and Applicants and
Staff, as well, is very important to the correct resolution
of your concerns, which the Board is concerned are substan-
tial concerns.

We have already issued one opinion stating that

they were not adequately rebutted. We are going to make
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sure that any of your technical concerns are thoroughly
considered in this case.

I think the spirit I would like things to qo
forward in, after you have had a chance to relax at the
disappointment at their not showing up at these meetings, is
a spirit of full disclosure, which means not just on CASE's
side but on Cygna's side. I expect to insist that there
will oe adequate opportunity for you to study their answers
as well as for them to study your answers.

I think the only way to try technical issues
adequately is to nave everything on top of the table. I
think it's a different matter entirely from questions of

truth in oral testimony where there is a matter of what

people have seen and what people have done. Technical matter+

are hard to resolve at a trial when people don't know fully
in advance what the positions of each other are. That is
also the spirit of the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, in
which there is a spirit of full disclosure of the matters.

I hope that as you think about it you will decide
that the best way to resolve your concerns and assure the
safety of the plant is the spirit of full disclosure for
engineering and technical issues.

MR. DOYLE: Yes, sir. We made every effort to
cooperate. We turned up at two meetings that nobody showed

up at.
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) JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will Please come to

. 2 order.

3 We have some brief Statements by Ms, Williams,
4 first, and then Mr. Doyle.
5 Please, Ms. Williams?

6 MS. WILLIAMS: 1 just want to comment on last

7 night that it was our understanding there would pe No meeting
8 because of the time frame of the hearing going until ten
9 o'clock at night, They broke Ub, I guess is what happened; anP

10 I wasn't available.

" I had gone off for another meeting for CYGNA.

12 As far as this morning goes, apparently I was in

13 the hearing room and the understanding was the meeting would

‘ 14 be out in the hall.
JUDGE BLOCH:

16 MR. DOYLE: The reason I was upset, I thought 1 was

Mr. Doyle?

17 | being snubbed is what it was, ang I'm breaking my back to

18 Cooperate. And 1 believe at this point we have supplied

19 | CYGNA with even more than they asked for. 1I've gone over-

20 board.
21 JUDGE BLOCH: we note that there was apparently
22 | good communication on the technical issue this morning, which

23 | the Board is very pleased about.

24 I told wmr. Doyle this morning, Ms. Williams, that

25 | the spirit we would like this to go forward in is complete
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open disclosure between both CASE and CYGNA. So we want to
have adequate opportunity for each of you to be able to
review each other's work before we come to hearings.

MR. DOYLE: We will be back for those.

JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you.

I have a statement for the record that we obviously
have not achieved a schedule for our next session; but after
a brief ex parte conversation with Ms. Ellis, which was not
attended by any of the other parties, I would like to state
that we should reserve that for a telephone conference next
week.

Mr. Reynolds?

MR. REYNOLDS: We have some pictures for the
record, Mr. Chairman. These are the pictures of the test
specimens that were introduced into evidence yesterday.

JUDGE BLOCH: Have you had 2 chance to know whether
CASE agrees they are fair representations?

MR. REYNOLDS: CASE is looking at them now.

JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know that they are? Are you
sure?

Ms. Ellis, are you sure?

I think it would be preferable at this stage,
given Ms. Ellis' problems at this point to receive these

pictures as an exhibit subject to CASE's examination. And

we'll get an official statement from them after they have had |
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MR. REYNOLDS: May they be received into evidence,
Mr. Chairman?

JUDGE BLOCH: No, they may not. They may be
received as exhibits subject to verification from Ms. Ellis.

MR. REYNOLDS: And on verification received?

MR. TREBY: I would think that would be the first

call.

JUDGE BLOCH: At the next meeting we can address
that.

Is there any other business?

(No response.)

I would like to thank all the participants in the
hearing. 1It's been a tough week and I appreciate the assis-
tance you have given to the Board.

The hearing is adjourned.

(Whereupon, at 9:25 a.m., the hearing was

adjourned.)
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